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Harvey Given 

   (  – 9 May 1936) 

 

 

Given, Harvey.  On Saturday, May 9, 1936, at the Mount Alto Hospital, Harvey Given, beloved son of the 

late George H. and Isabella Given and brother of Ralph Given.  Remains are resting at the Zurhorst 

funeral parlors, 301 East Capitol st.  Funeral services private, on Tuesday, May 12,   Interment 

Congressional Cemetery. 

 

Given, Harvey.  The Washington Lodge, No. 15, B.P.O. Elks will convene in session of sorrow at 7:30 p.m. 

Monday, May 11, 1936, for the purpose of paying tribute to the memory of our late brother, Harvey 

Given, class of August 13, 1919, who passed to the Grand Lodge of the Hereafter May 9.  Elk services at 

Zurhorst's chapel, 301 East Capitol st., at 8 p.m.  By order of 

     J. Forrest Reilly, Exalted Ruler 

          Attest.  W.S. Shelby, Secretary  

 

 

The Evening Star, May 11, 1936, p. B7 

Harvey Given, 72, Lawyer, Is Dead 

Former Assistant U.S. Attorney for District -- Funeral to Be Tomorrow 

 Harvey Given, 72, former Assistant United States Attorney for the District, died Saturday in Mount 

Alto Hospital after a short illness.  Death was due to heart disease. 

 Mr. Given a brother of former Judge Ralph Given, for many years connected with the District 

Attorney's office, serving in several capacities.  During the World War he was captain in the Army 

Intelligence Service. 

 Beginning work at the office of the district attorney many years ago, he later served there as chief 

clerk until 1915, when he was named special assistant to the United States attorney.  He continued in 

this capacity until 1918 when he resigned to accept the Army commission. 

 In March 1924, he was named United States attorney and continued in that capacity until March of 

the following year.  He had practice law since. 

 Mr. Given had become widely known also as a handwriting expert.  A native of this city, he was the 

son of the late George H. and Isabella Given.  He was a member of the Washington Lodge of Elks and the 

American Legion. 

 Private funeral services will be held tomorrow.  Burial will be in Congressional Cemetery. 


